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WELCOME

Matthew Stinson
Vice President for Institutional Advancement

ALUMNI ASSOCIATION BUSINESS MEETING

Karen Shakoske ’95
Immediate Past President of the Allegheny College Alumni Council

ROLL CALL OF CLASSES

President Ron Cole ’87
Matthew Stinson

PRESENTATION OF AWARDS

President Cole
Karen Shakoske ’95

Young Alumni Citation

Blue Citation

 Gold Citation

Alumni Medal 

CLOSING REMARKS

President Cole 

ALMA MATER BEATISSIMA

Fair Allegheny, yonder on the hill,
Through all the years, our hearts are turning still,

In love to thee, and so they ever will,
O, Alma Mater, Beatissima!
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THE AWARDS

THE YOUNG ALUMNI CITATION

The Young Alumni Citation is awarded to an Allegheny graduate from the past 
15 years who, through exceptional professional accomplishment, significant 
contributions to their community, and/or dedicated service to Allegheny, 
reflects honor upon the College and serves as an inspiration to current 
students, alumni, and future generations of Gators.

THE BLUE CITATION & GOLD CITATION

The Blue Citation is awarded in recognition and appreciation of outstanding 
service to the College. The Gold Citation is awarded in recognition and 
appreciation of honor reflected upon the College by virtue of professional or 
volunteer activities.

THE ALUMNI MEDAL
The Alumni Medal is the College’s oldest and most prestigious alumni award. It 
honors steadfast loyalty and many years of distinguished service to Allegheny. 
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THE AWARDS

THE THOBURN AWARD

The Thoburn Award for Excellence in Teaching is presented to a faculty member 
who has been at Allegheny College for 10 years or less and has demonstrated 
outstanding teaching as evidenced by innovative pedagogy, creative course 
development, sustained commitment to student learning, and support from faculty, 
alumni, and students.

THE JULIAN ROSS AWARD

The Julian Ross Award for Excellence in Teaching is presented to a member of 
the faculty who has been at Allegheny College for more than 10 years and who 
embodies the qualities of an outstanding teacher. They include competence in 
the academic discipline and in the classroom, interaction with students, and 
professional and personal integrity.

THE ROBERT T. SHERMAN 
DISTINGUISHED SERVICE AWARD

The Robert T. Sherman Distinguished Service Award is given to an 
Allegheny staff member who has provided significant exceptional long-term 
support to College programs or activities and/or contributed to the College in 
areas not required by his/her job description. The recipient’s performance exceeds 
expectation, and he/she embodies excellence, service, and dedication to Allegheny.
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The College this 
year introduces 
the Young Alumni 
Citation, an honor 
bestowed upon 
a graduate from 
the past 15 years 
who embodies the 
values espoused by 
Allegheny.

As an advocate and legal representative for 
survivors of sexual abuse, Katie Fleet Shipp 
’09 meets this award’s standard of “exceptional 
professional accomplishment, and significant 
contributions to their community.” Through 
her diligent work, Katie reflects honor upon 
the College and serves as an inspiration 
to current students, alumni, and future 
generations of Gators. 

Katie is the managing partner at the Marsh 
Law Firm in Pittsburgh and has devoted her 
legal career to representing survivors of sexual 
abuse. She practices in both New York State 
and Pennsylvania and is passionate about 
making sure that victims’ voices are heard. 
Katie has successfully resolved hundreds of 
claims on behalf of survivors who were sexually 
abused as children. She earned her law degree 
from the University of Pittsburgh.

Katie advocates for the passage of 
comprehensive statute of limitations reforms 

when it comes to childhood sexual abuse 
throughout the country. 

In March 2023, Katie testified before 
the Pennsylvania Judiciary Committee in 
Harrisburg, stressing the importance of opening 
the statute of limitations window for victims 
of childhood abuse. This would allow voters 
to enact a two-year window to bring civil suits 
involving childhood sexual abuse that would 
otherwise be outside the normal statute of 
limitations.

Katie also works to protect the rights of victims 
of online exploitation and childhood sexual 
abuse material. She has worked closely on 
different initiatives that seek to protect the 
rights of crime victims through comprehensive 
policy reform. This includes advocating for 
the 2018 passage of the Amy, Vicky, and Andy 
Act, the federal law which changes how courts 
determine the amount of restitution victims of 
child pornography offenses receive.

She serves on the board of the Women’s Law 
Project of Pennsylvania and is a member of 
the Allegheny County Bar Association and the 
National Crime Victims Bar Association. She 
supports the Women’s Center and Shelter of 
Pittsburgh, Pittsburgh Action Against Rape, 
and the Cystic Fibrosis Foundation. 

Allegheny College is proud to recognize the 
efforts and advocacy of Katie Fleet Shipp with 
the inaugural Young Alumni Citation.

KATIE FLEET SHIPP ’09 
YOUNG ALUMNI CITATION
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TIM L. REEVES ’83 
BLUE CITATION

While serving 
as former 
Pennsylvania 
Gov. Tom Ridge’s 
press secretary, 
Tim Reeves ’83, 
was known to 
be analytical, 
adaptable, 
passionate, and 
compassionate. 
He employed 

those qualities to interact with members of the 
news media daily. He has since used those same 
attributes in his volunteer work on behalf of 
Allegheny College.

In 2007, Tim was appointed to the College’s Board 
of Trustees, where he would serve with distinction 
until 2021. He was elected vice chair in 2013 and 
served on numerous task forces during his tenure 
including finance, advancing Allegheny, the 
Allegheny experience, and enhancing Allegheny’s 
visibility, to name just a few.

“Tim’s service to Allegheny has been 
extraordinary and grows from his deep love 
for his alma mater,” said President Emeritus 
James H. Mullen Jr. “As a leader on the Board 
of Trustees, Tim provided a powerful voice for 
Allegheny’s place as a national leader among 
residential liberal arts colleges. He was a driving 
force in creation of the Allegheny College Prize 
for Civility in Public Life and played the key 
role in making it a signature part of Allegheny’s 
national reputation.”

Tim started his career as a journalist, beginning 
and ending his reporting career with the 
Pittsburgh Post-Gazette. After his days in state 
government, Tim became the CEO and owner 

of the Neiman agency, and then a partner in 
Boston-based Allen & Gerritsen, both public 
relations and advertising firms. 

“His strategic vision and unfailingly wise counsel 
were foundational to our success in advancing 
Allegheny’s national reputation,” said Mullen. 
“He was always there for Allegheny, unfailingly 
generous in every way.”

Tim’s commitment to service continues as he 
currently works as senior communications officer 
for the Richard King Mellon Foundation. 

“As the college planned for its Our Allegheny: 
Our Third Century Quest campaign, Tim led the 
effort to create the case statement underpinning 
the campaign,” said Mark Campbell ’82, former 
Chair of Allegheny’s Board of Trustees. “Thanks 
to that work, the college completed the largest 
campaign in its 207-year history.”

Tim is part of a group of a dozen Allegheny 
friends, who still convene every summer at the 
home of Joe Frelick ‘83 to ensure the celebratory 
skills they honed at Allegheny remain fresh. 

Tim has been married since 1989 to Anne 
McGraw Reeves, herself a former journalist now 
writing her first novel. They have four adult 
children: Kate, Megan, Danny and Molly. He 
is the son of Erla Jean Reeves and the late Rev. 
Bruce Reeves, whose sacrifices enabled him to 
attend Allegheny. 

For his untiring efforts on behalf of Allegheny 
and his commitment to his alma mater, the 
College is proud to present the Blue Citation to 
Tim Reeves.
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Dr. Patricia “Pat” Dawson ’71 spent much of 
her life breaking 
barriers in the 
medical profession 
for the generations 
of women who 
would follow her.

As Pat transitioned 
from Allegheny to 
medical school and 
then the surgical 
field, she found 

herself to be among the relatively small number 
of women pursuing the same career path.

“Patricia Dawson reflected honor upon Allegheny 
College through her exceptional career in 
medicine, her dedication to social justice, and 
her longstanding association with the College as 
an outstanding alumna volunteer,” said Thom 
Myers, co-chair of Allegheny’s 50th Reunion 
Committee in 2021.

While pursuing her career, Pat shared her 
trail-blazing journey in, “Forged by the Knife: 
the Experience of Surgical Residency From the 
Perspective of a Woman of Color,” a book which 
brought attention to the impacts of gender and 
race on the practice of medicine. 

From 1983 to 1998, she served as a general 
surgeon at the Group Health Cooperative of 
Puget Sound in Seattle before specializing in 
breast surgery and then serving as the director of 
medical staff diversity.

Pat earned a doctorate in human and 
organizational systems in 1998 from the Fielding 
Graduate University in Santa Barbara, Calif., 
and went on to serve as medical director for 

healthcare equity at University of Washington 
Medicine healthcare system. 

She eventually became a breast-cancer surgeon 
and medical director of the True Family Women’s 
Cancer Center of Seattle, a nationally recognized 
multidisciplinary organization to support all 
aspects of care for women with breast cancer. 
She considered this the crowning achievement of 
her career. She retired from that position in 2018.

Even as she succeeded in the medical profession, 
Pat offered a hand to those around her. As 
a member of the University of Washington 
Women’s Center Board of Directors, she 
was among the group that founded Making 
Connections, a program to help young women of 
color pursue STEM fields. As a director on the 
board of the Cross Cultural Health Care Program 
in Seattle, Pat sought to support its mission to 
bridge communities and healthcare institutions.

For her efforts as a surgeon and mentor, Pat was 
selected in 2010 as “A Woman of Influence” by 
the Puget Sound Business Journal and one of “100 
Pioneering Women in Washington State” by the 
University of Washington Women’s Center. 

When Pat joined Allegheny’s 50th Reunion 
Planning Committee for the Class of 1971, she 
told the committee she had been diagnosed with 
pancreatic cancer and did not know how long she 
would be able to serve. Pat died on Dec. 13, 2020.  

Allegheny College is proud to present 
posthumously the Gold Citation to Dr. Patricia 

“Pat” Dawson for her patient advocacy in the 
medical profession and for her efforts to open 
the medical field to all who wish to pursue 
those disciplines.

PATRICIA L. DAWSON ’71 
GOLD CITATION
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“Rob and Nancy represent 
all the best of what it means 
to be Allegheny — creative, 
intellectually curious, 
generous, and commiteed 

to service as citizens. Most of all, they are a 
wonderful team.”

Through their decades of involvement and 
dedication, Trustee Emeritus Rob Smith ’73 
and Professor Nancy Newton Smith ’74 
have strengthened Allegheny College 
inestimably while paving the way for others 
to learn and succeed. 

“The deep care and commitment that Rob 
and Nancy Smith have for Allegheny and 
Meadville is evident by their actions — 
their leadership and service continues to 
change lives in our community through 
education, economic development, 
generous philanthropy, and by helping to 
paint a strategic vision for a vibrant future 
for the College and our region,” President 
Ron Cole ’87 says. 

The Smiths have undoubtedly created a 
positive, meaningful legacy throughout the 
Allegheny campus. 

“Rob and Nancy represent all the best of 
what it means to be Allegheny — creative, 
intellectually curious, generous, and 
committed to service as citizens,” President 
Emeritus James H. Mullen, Jr., says. “Most 
of all, they are a wonderful team.” 

Nancy shared her mastery and love of 
languages as a French and Spanish instructor 
at the College for 21 years, retiring in 2019. 
Professor of Spanish Barbara Riess notes that 
Nancy went above and beyond in her work 
because she “cares about the institution — 
and those of us lucky enough to be here — 
and has wanted Allegheny to be the best 
institution it can be.” 

ROB & NANCY (NEWTON) SMITH ’73/’74 
ALUMNI MEDAL

– President Emeritus James H. Mullen, Jr.

continued on next page
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Known as a rigorous yet caring instructor 
and advisor to students, Nancy was also a 
key contributor to curricular development 
and a respected colleague among faculty. 
Former students share that Nancy always 
challenged them to be the best they could 
be — and that her kindness and patience 
helped them immensely as they progressed 
through their Allegheny education and their 
next steps after graduation.  

Rob served with distinction on 
the College’s Board of 
Trustees for 20 years — 
chairing the Board from 
2013 to 2016 — and was 
conferred with emeritus 
status in 2022. He shared 
his business acumen and 
leadership expertise on more 
than a dozen board committees 
spanning nearly every aspect of the 
College, from the student experience to 
budget to planning and more. Through the 
Bruce R. Thompson Center for Business & 
Economics, Rob has served as a panelist for 
the Executive Roundtable and mentored 
students as a judge in the Zingale Big Idea 
Competition.

Along with their hands-on leadership and 
service, the Smiths have been generous 

financial supporters of many initiatives at 
the College, including the Annual Fund, 
Gator athletics, the Music Department, and 
the Bentley Hall restoration project. The 
Smiths were also leaders in the acquisition 
and renovation of the College’s Guest 
House, and Rob is particularly proud that a 
sign above the house’s bar bears his and 
fellow Trustee Doug Ziegler’s names.

“Allegheny College and Meadville 
would not be what they are 

today without Rob and 
Nancy Smith,” Vice 
President for Institutional 
Advancement Matt 
Stinson says. “While their 
investments in Meadville 

are very visible, their 
investments in the College 

are often made quietly without 
any fanfare. They epitomize what 

is meant by giving sacrificially of time, talent, 
and treasure.”

The Smiths have indeed worked tirelessly to 
strengthen the Meadville community. Now 
the executive chairman of Acutec Precision 
Aerospace, Inc., Rob built the business from 
17 people in 1994 to over 430 employees at 
facilities in three locations, including 
Meadville and Saegertown. 

ROB & NANCY (NEWTON) SMITH ’73/’74 
ALUMNI MEDAL
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Acutec has also forged deep ties with 
Allegheny by hiring graduates and providing 
valuable learning opportunities for current 
students. Initiatives include internships, a 3D 
design co-op course taught on campus by an 
Acutec employee, and an innovative 
Manufacturing Advanced Placement 
Program through which Allegheny students 
can gain valuable work experience and, 
following graduation, receive 100% defrayed 
tuition in the Master of Manufacturing 
Management Program at Penn State Behrend. 

In addition, Rob and Nancy have given 
selflessly through volunteer leadership roles 
in the Meadville community. They have 
become stalwarts in and champions for the 
region. A wide array of organizations have 
benefited from their insights and work, 
including Women’s Services, Inc., Meadville 
Medical Center, the Academy Theater, the 
Meadville Martin Luther King, Jr. 
Scholarship Board, and the Economic 
Progress Alliance, among others.

The Smiths are also actively committed to 
economic revitalization in the community 
and are part owners of French Creek Coffee 
and Tea, French Creek Framing and Fine Art, 
YogaSpot Meadville, and Cussewago Creek 
Distillery. Recognizing the importance of a 

vibrant, attractive downtown, Rob devotes 
significant time to real estate renovation in 
the heart of Meadville.

On the Allegheny campus, Rob and Nancy 
have also been a valued and enthusiastic 
presence at Gator athletic contests, 
particularly basketball and soccer. Over the 
years, the Smiths have developed 
relationships with coaches and student-
athletes, forging lasting and rewarding bonds. 

“Rob and Nancy’s unwavering support of the 
College and in particular the Athletics and 
Recreation Department has meant the world 
to us — not just because of their financial 
support but because it was done with love,” 
Director of Athletics and Recreation Bill 
Ross says. “Their love for Allegheny, love for 
the students, staff, and alumni, and love for 
the Meadville community are unmatched.”

Rob and Nancy Smith have demonstrated 
outstanding loyalty and generosity that have 
greatly benefited their alma mater and the 
students, faculty, and staff throughout this 
learning community. It is with deep gratitude 
that we recognize them with the Alumni 
Medal, the College’s oldest and most 
prestigious award.

ROB & NANCY (NEWTON) SMITH ’73/’74 
ALUMNI MEDAL
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Associate Professor 
of English Jennie 
Votava shares a 
deep love of English 
Literature with 
her Allegheny 
students and has 
done so for the 
past 10 years. With 
a degree from the 
Harvard Medical 

School, Jennie brings a unique set of skills to her 
interdisciplinary teaching.

“Professor Votava is, in every sense of the 
word, an interdisciplinary thinker, scholar, and 
professor. With a background in both literature 
and medicine, she has the ability to not only 
connect ideas and information from a variety of 
disciplines but does so in a way that speaks to a 
variety of students.” said Margaret Zeller ’20, a 
former student.

Jennie, who serves as the chair of the English 
Department, uses her expertise in different 
disciplines to appeal to students whose interests 
do not lean toward the humanities. “Her 
excitement and enthusiasm is absolutely 
infectious, and transcends to her students 
at any level of course, whether it is within a 
Shakespeare course or an Early British Literature 
course,” said Zeller.

Jennie’s ability to dissect literary phrases and 
translate difficult prose is key to her success as 
a teacher. “To sit in Jennie’s class is to enter a 
kind of torrent of thinking, interdisciplinary 
connection, and very good humor,” said 
Benjamin Slote, professor of English. “The 

velocity starts with her, but she is amazingly good 
at getting her students to rev their own engines 
as well. And this is with the high challenge 
of 16th and early 17th century English texts. 
She has also been tireless in bringing these 
old literary works, starting with Shakespeare’s 
plays, into 21st century frameworks of meaning, 
particularly in having students explore modern 
performances of the plays.” 

Students say Jennie’s success in the classroom 
is due to her ability to welcome new ideas and 
interpretations. She knows that literature is 
subjective and that there is more than one 
way to interpret a story or theme. In Jennie’s 
classroom, an open exchange of ideas and 
theories is encouraged, according to her students.

“She has that uncanny ability of hitting the 
teaching ‘sweet spot.’ She pushes students out 
of their comfort zone, while also providing an 
environment that feels secure for those very 
ideas that seem strange or different to be put on 
the table and sincerely discussed,” Zeller said.
As an educator, Jennie has proven to be tough 
but fair. She challenges students to share their 
best ideas and gets them to exceed their own 
expectations.

“Jennie Votava possesses a first class mind, a 
fact reflected in both her ambitious, richly 
interdisciplinary scholarship and her classroom 
instruction,” Slote said. “We are unspeakably 
lucky to have her helming the English 
department and leading students into the high 
art of rigorous literary and critical thinking.”
Allegheny is pleased to present Associate 
Professor Jennie Votava with the 2023 Thoburn 
Award for Excellence in Teaching.

JENNIE M. VOTAVA 
THOBURN AWARD FOR EXCELLENCE IN TEACHING
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Professor Richard 
Bowden has spent 
more than 30 
years at Allegheny 
College introducing 
students to the 
natural world and 
the environment 
that surrounds them. 

Whether it’s 
plying the waters of Lake Erie, exploring the 
woods of the Bousson Environmental Research 
Reserve, or just holding class under the canopy 
of trees outside Carr Hall, Rich, a professor of 
Environmental Science and Sustainability, likes 
to use the great outdoors and the wonders of 
nature as his classroom.

“Rich was the one who helped me develop my 
passion for solving environmental problems with 
a nuanced understanding of the issues,” said 
Sebastian McRae ’22. “How did he teach this? 
Rich and I would talk in the van on the way out 
to field sites during my FS101. I would make 
a claim, and Rich would chisel away at all the 
nuances I hadn’t considered until I grasped the 
complexity of the issue at hand.”

Over the years, Rich has helped students succeed 
by encouraging them to take risks. Students 
enjoy the way Rich guides them but allows them 
to design their own experiments and experiences. 
This balance of knowing when to moderate and 
when to offer his input allows Rich’s students to 
reach their full potential as scientists, they say.

“Rich goes out of his way to provide his students 
with opportunities. For example, after I finished 
taking Forest Ecology and Management with 
him, he asked me to turn my lab report into 
a published paper. He helped me edit it to 
turn it into my first publication,” said Grace 
Hemmelgam ’22.

The connections Rich has made with his 
students have served them well, sometimes far 
from the classroom.

“He stands as one of the significant mentors and 
role models of my life and has impacted me in 
a deep and long-lasting way,” said McRae. “For 
instance, when I went blueberry picking one 
summer, I sent him photos of the farm, because I 
knew he would appreciate seeing me connecting 
with nature and where my food comes from. I 
have sent him lots of other photos, mostly of 
nature, and academic articles that I think he 
would be interested in, and we have often 
chatted over email about environmental issues, 
even when I’m not taking his classes.”

Helping students outside the classroom is not 
new for Rich who for years has opened his home 
at Thanksgiving break for students who stay on 
campus for the holiday. 

“I have maintained a close friendship with Rich 
since graduation and can honestly say that when 
I think of Allegheny College, I think of Rich 
Bowden,” said Jennifer Reilly ’17.

It is with great pleasure that Allegheny College 
presents to Professor Richard Bowden the 2023 
Julian Ross Award for Excellence in Teaching.

RICHARD D. BOWDEN 
JULIAN ROSS TEACHING AWARD
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Creek Connections 
Project Director 
Wendy Kedzierski 
has explored miles 
upon miles of the 
wild streams and 
fields that span 
the landscape 
of Western 
Pennsylvania, and 
she hasn’t done 

it alone. She’s been accompanied by scores 
of Allegheny College students, local school 
teachers, and thousands of young students 
who want to learn about and help preserve the 
natural environment around them. 

Wendy, a Crawford County native, has led 
Allegheny’s watershed education program 
for almost 20 years. “Perhaps far more 
meaningful than the program management 
skills she brings to this well-recognized and 
award-winning program is the outstanding 
mentorship she provides to her ‘Creekers,’ the 
Allegheny students whom she trains to support 
and deliver programming,” said Andy Walker 
’00, executive director for economic, civic and 
community engagement at the College.

“She has mentored many college students who 
have developed a love for Allegheny and a 
passion for community service because of her 
direction,” said Isabella Petitta ’21. “Wendy’s 
service to Allegheny and Meadville is constant, 
and she deserves recognition for all the work 
she does for the college community.” 

Wendy has demonstrated a willingness to help 
Allegheny students with course work, decision 
making, and developing long-term plans for 
career goals. She also offers many learning 
resources to local teachers and students 
through the Creek Connections program.

“She was very willing to help me plan my 
future and college learning endeavors while 
guiding me to complete my work for the 
Environmental Education project,” recalled 
Jessica Perryman ’06. “After I graduated from 
Allegheny, she continued to be a strong role 
model in my life.”

Wendy also is a member of the French Creek 
Valley Conservancy Board of Directors and is a 
supporter of the annual French Creek Cleanup. 
Allegheny has long benefited from her work 
as an outreach resource, and her ability to 
support staff, faculty, and students has made 
her an invaluable researcher at the college.

“She is a valued member of the Environmental 
Science and Sustainability department,” said 
Eric Pallant, professor of Environmental 
Science and Sustainability. “She connects 
faculty with community partners, brings a 
great outlook to all of our meetings, and 
ensures that no one is left out. She makes Carr 
Hall a better place to work.”

For her work on behalf of the College and 
the community, it is with great pleasure that 
Allegheny honors Wendy Kedzierski with the 2023 
Robert T. Sherman Distinguished Service Award.

WENDY M. KEDZIERSKI 
ROBERT T. SHERMAN DISTINGUISHED SERVICE AWARD



13



14

BLUE & GOLD AWARD
1980
Blue	 Ruth Williams Knights
	 Herbert E. Ransford, Jr. ’38
Gold	 Benjamin P. Burtt ’70
	 Betty Boltz Dearing ’39
	 Arthur H. Gratz ’40
	 Leonell C. Strong ’17

1981 
Blue	 Blair Hanson
	 Paul A. Knights
	 Richard K. Naum ’67
	 John C. Phillips, Jr. ’56
	 Anne Gilmore Stewart ’31
Gold	 George J. Barco ’30
	 Geo. R. D. Braun ’27
	 Mary Brock Duffy ’41
	 Donna M. Guenther ’60
	 Walter M. Small ’11

1982
Blue 	 Stephen W. Graffam ’53 
	 Marjorie Kirk 
	 Thomas M. St. Clair ’57 
Gold	 R. Budd Dwyer ’61 
	 Robert H. Gray ’50

1983
Blue 	 Sandra McLaughlin Byers ’58 
	 Silas Rush Mountsier III ’52 
	 Chester L. Sceiford ’66 
	 Ernest J. Schwarz ’56 
Gold 	 Robert B. Appleyard ’40 
	 J. David Barnes ’51 
	 Arthur B. R. Colley ’30 
	 Wilbert F. Koehler ’33 
	 Melvin Guy Mellon ’15 
	 Gertrud Bauer Pickar ’57 
	 Mary Elizabeth Sceiford ’54 
	 J. Robert Zuberbuhler ’51

1984
Blue	 Thomas A. Myers ’71 
	 Cora Kraus Ransford ’40 
	 John D. Smith ’49 
Gold 	 Jacob Kolff ’61 
	 Alton A. Lindsey ’29 
	 William H. Muir ’49 
	 William M. Wells ’53

1985
Blue	 Jack K. Mandel ’58
Gold 	 David H. Hoag ’60 
	 Arthur L. Lowrie ’55 
	 Harry W. McCurdy ’40 
	 Samuel T. Pees ’50

1986
Blue 	 Thomas N. Slonaker 
	 Deborah Lynn Wijnberg ’78 
Gold 	 Daniel Lindsay Bratton ’54 
	 Julian Krainin ’62 
	 Barbara Webb Robinson ’48
	 Theodore F. Shaker, Jr. ’72 
	 Robert A. Sherman ’40 
	 Arthur David Steffee, Jr. ’56

1987
Blue 	 John B. Harrison ’27 
	 John J. Werle ’32 
Gold 	 Barbara Hotham Iglewski ’60 
	 J. Arvid Klein ’54 
	 Mary-Blair Matejczyk ’71 
	 Richard F. Smith ’50

1988
Blue 	 Marilyn Muckinhoupt Snyder ’49 
Gold 	 M. Peter Scibetta ’54 
	 Paul R. Zavarella ’53

1989
Blue 	 Carol Fetcko Barndollar ’64 
	 Ann Simakas Degenhart ’71	  
Gold 	 Harry C. Blaney III ’59 
	 C. Milo Connick ’39 
	 Morris P. Fiorina, Jr. ’68

1990
Blue 	 Joseph M. Dickey ’50 
	 Terrence Darrow Kelly ’68 
Gold 	 Cris L. Groenendaal ’70 
	 Linda C. Smith ’71 
	 Tina Thoburn ’47

1991
Blue 	 Carleton J. Anderson III ’76 
	 James B. Drake ’63 
Gold 	 Virginia L. Crowthers ’41 
	 Eugene V. Wolsk ’48
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BLUE & GOLD AWARD
1992
Blue 	 Roberta McKenry Miller ’73
	 Barbara Orwig ’65
Gold 	 Richard Murphy ’71
	 David A. Reed ’55

1993
Blue	 Joan Jaeckel Corderman ’67 
	 George M. ’43 & Kathryn Hill ’42 
	 Don Covill Skinner ’56
Gold 	 Howard H. Alliger ’52 
	 William E. Crofut ’58 
	 Robert D. McVey ’41

1994
Blue	 Willow Wilcox Brost ’74 
	 Ellinor Kistler Hamilton ’40 
	 Pamela Schmitt O’Brien ’70 
Gold	 William Erbey ’71 
	 Jean Merrill ’44 
	 James Trippi ’75

1995
Blue	 William P. Faloon ’41 
	 Eliot P. Green ’80 
Gold	 Arthur S. Blank ’57 
	 W. LeRoy Schneck ’41 
	 Lynne M. Shuster ’61

1996
Blue	 Ann Tannehill DiTullio ’60 
	 Robert K. ’65 & Lynn Campbell 
	 Smith ’66 
Gold	 Richard Browdie ’69 
	 Brian J. Hill ’81 
	 Doris Larsen Snell ’46

1997
Blue	 Elizabeth Lawler Conboy ’71 
	 David F. Johnson ’47 
Gold	 Michael J. Baxter ’77 
	 J. Lew Davies ’40 
	 Becky Myton ’63

1998
Blue	 Chris W. Brussalis ’87 
	 Charles E. Butters ’60 
Gold	 Antonio J. Chiroldes ’84 
	 Robert A. Marchman ’80 
	 Maron Calderwood Mays ’64 
	 Martha D. Mills ’49

1999
Blue	 Stephen K. Gauly ’68 
	 Howard E. R. Hutton ’64 
	 Isabelle Crabb Moss ’67 
	 Gustave (Gus) Rylander ’49
Gold	 Sharyn Ann Lenhart ’70 
	 Arthur D. Pressley ’72 
	 Crawford (Doc) R. Thoburn ’54

2000
Blue	 Ann H. Areson ’67 
	 Thomas T. Frampton ’70 
	 Barbara W. Rimer ’52 
	 Charles E. Rimer ’50 
	 Stephen A. Weirich ’81 
Gold	 Walter J. Greenleaf, Jr. ’50 
	 Gary M. Kelsey ’76 
	 James W. Lyons ’54 
	 Christine Scott Nelson ’73 
	 James F. Sheridan ’50

2001
Blue	 C. Dake Gull ’36 
	 James S. Lewis ’51 
	 Darrell S. Park ’91 
	 Suzanne Dougall Sweeney ’55 
Gold	 Donna Bowman ’67 
	 Margaret S. Burns ’61 
	 David R. Hurst ’74 
	 Victoria N. Luine ’67

2002
Blue	 Scott D. Heffren ’76 
	 Jonathan E. Miller ’69 
	 Diane Sutter ’72 
Gold	 Robert O. Blomquist ’52 
	 George C. Bradley ’61 
	 Q. Todd Dickinson ’74

2003
Blue	 Louis P. Scibetta ’57 
	 Ruth Ann Peterson Verell ’57 
Gold	 Carol A. Travis Alonso ’63 
	 William H. G. Cross ’90 
	 M. Roy Wilson ’76

2004
Blue	 Frank E. McElree ’47 
Gold	 Thomas D. Gladden ’54
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BLUE & GOLD AWARD
2005
Blue	 Carol (Darnell) Freund ’54 
	 Bill Owen ’74 
Gold	 Henry Drucker ’64
	 Earl Stockdale, Jr. ’70

2006
Blue	 Gary A. Mitchell ’60 
	 John D. Wheeler ’61  
Gold	 Nedzad Ajanovic ’95
	 Timothy M. Hoffman ’88
	 Michael J. Ryan ’93

2007
Blue	 Paul Roese ’53  
Gold	 Edward Hodgson, Jr. ’47
	 D. Arnold Lewis ’52
	 Mary Sue Sweeney Price ’73

2008
Blue	 John M. Kutz ’83  
Gold	 John H. Aldrich ’69

2009
Blue	 Barbara Pelander Hanniford ’69 
	 Jim “Dutch” Linaberger ’59 
Gold	 Gladys Haddad ’52
	 Carol Reardon ’74
	 Yvonne Reed Chapelle Seon ’59

2010
Blue	 John M. Kelso, Jr. ’66 
	 Lloyd H. Segan ’80 
	 Bobbie Heller Watson ’60 
Gold	 James F. Mellinger ’59 
	 Randi Weaver ’83

2011
Blue	 Gail Howe Fahrner ’56 
	 John Herbert Niles ’59 
	 John F. Sutphen ’78 
Gold	 Nancy Jane McCune Edelman ’50 
	 Thomas J. Sadvary ’75

2012
Blue	 Peggy Toman Siegle ’70 
	 Philip L. St. Moritz ’61 
	 Hayes C. Stover ’62 
Gold	 Michael M. Alch ’78 
	 W. Peter Peterson ’59

2013
Blue	 John “Jack” Lehman ’54 
	 Carrie Richardson Reeves ’73 
	 Keith Steiner ’73 
Gold	 John Vanco ’68

2014
Blue	 Francis “Ric” Rivette ’74 
Gold	 Richard “Dick” Fulton ’61
	 Nancy Morse Parker ’72 
	 Linda “Lin” Jeffreys Wilensky ’70

2015
Blue	 John Brook ’60
	 Carole Barnes Williams ’65 
Gold	 Yvonne “Candy” Hobbs Allen ’72

2016
Blue	 Alice Sturgeon Bierer ’59 
Gold	 Eli Silverman ’60

2017
Blue	 Antoinette “Toni” Swain 
	 Marwitz ’66 
	 Bruce H. Rockwell ’85 
Gold	 John M. Kelso, Jr. ’66

2018
Blue	 Megan Murphy ’88 
Gold	 Gregory Peoples ’73

2019
Blue	 Richard Stenberg ’69
	 Robert Woodworth ’69 
Gold	 Stuart Armstrong ’81
	 Cynthia Natali Potter ’79
	 Kyle Shenandoah ’09

2022
Blue	 John Anderson ’65
	 Devone McLeod ’13 
	 Barbara Marvin Mize ’71 &  
	 Michael A. Mize ’71 
Gold	 Ernest Gene E. Moore, Jr. ’68
	 Jonathan R. Spencer ’79
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ALUMNI MEDAL
1937	 Ida M. Tarbell ’80 

		  Lewis Walker, Sr. ’77

1938	 Clarence F. Ross ’91

1939	 Andrew A. Culbertson ’01

1940	 Frank P. Miller ’07

1941	 Andrew W. Robertson ’06

1951	 C. Sidney Burwell ’14

1952	 Paul W. Johnston ’14

1953	 Sumner E. Nichols ’12 

		  John R. McFarland ’38

1954	 Edith Rowley ’05 

		  Frank Wilbur Main ’04

1955	 Robert W. Thomas ’12 

		  Albert G. Curry ’16

1956	 Leo H. McKay ’16 

		  Charles F. Lewis ’09

1957	 Ben F. Miller, Jr. ’07 

		  Paul Sturtevant ’99

1958	 Julian L. Ross ’23 

		  Martha Petersen 

		  Bartberger ’03

1959	 Sterling G. McNees ’09 

		  Theodore Thoburn ’14

1960	 Robert S. Bates ’31

1961	 Edwin P. Kennedy ’11

1962	 Forest G. Moorhead ’00 

		  Horace T. Lavely ’12

1963	 Marguerite Shelmadine ’12 

		  Charles S. Miller ’13

1964	 Bruce L. Middaugh ’27

1965	 William J. Armstrong ’16 

		  E. Alexander Hill ’26

1966	 Grace H. Miller ’10 

		  Paul H. Younger ’31

1967	 Gerald D. Prather ’23

1968	 Robert L. Kirkpatrick ’28

1969	 Gordon D. Patterson, Sr. ’19

1970	 Marian Whieldon Bell ’26 

		  Nancy L. Sutton ’44	

1971	 J. Mylan Harvey ’38

1972	 D. Armour Hillstrom ’37 

		  Arthur H. Bartlett ’26

1973	 Virginia Grenelle ’23

1974	 Ralph A. Clark ’24

1975	 Ralph H. Demmler ’25

1976	 Paul B. Cares ’32 

		  Harry R. Pore, Jr. ’33

1977	 Paul E. Hill ’17 

		  Marion E. Russell ’22

1978	 Theodore G. Thoburn ’60

1979	 Robert M. Evans ’29

1980	 Raymond P. Shafer ’38

1981	 George S. DeArment ’36 

		  William A. DeArment ’37

1982	 Ben Raskin ’38

1983	 Henry B. Suhr, Jr. ’55

1984	 Robert T. Sherman ’41
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ALUMNI MEDAL

1985	 George J. Barco ’30 

		  John C. Phillips, Jr. ’56

1986	 William C. Roher, Jr. ’50

1987	 Silas Rush Mountsier III ’52

1988	 Marilyn M. Snyder ’49 

		  Class of 1938

1989	 William J. Cramer ’44

1990	 Thomas M. St. Clair ’57

1991	 William K. Mohney ’40

1992	 John J. Werle ’32

1993	 Samuel Hellman ’55

1994	 Helena Mumaw Schwartz ’36

1995	 John Corcoran ’35

1996	 Stephen W. Graffam ’53

1997	 James F. Pomroy ’56

1998	 Carol Fetcko Barndollar ’64

1999	 Richard A. Stewart ’56

2000	 Herbert E. Ransford, Jr. ’38 

		  Cora Kraus Ransford ’40

2001	 J. Llewellyn Davies ’40

2002	 Gustave Rylander, Jr. ’49

2003	 M. Peter Scibetta ’54

2004	 David H. Hoag ’60

2005	 Ann Simakas Degenhart ’71

2006	 Patricia Bush Tippie ’56 

		  President Richard J. Cook H’06 

		  Teresa M. Lahti H’06

2007	 Willard Tillotson, Jr. ’52

2008	 The Honorable Jack Mandel ’58

2009	 Linda Allison Palmiero ’66

2010	 Arthur Tepper ’58

2011	 Don Covill Skinner ’54

2012	 Mary E. Sceiford ’54

2013	 Christine Scott Nelson ’73

2014	 Gary Brost ’74 and 

		  Willow Wilcox Brost ’74

2015	 Gladys Mullenix Black ’54 

		  Jonathan “Jed” Miller ’69

2016	 Hayes C. Stover ’62 and 

		  Patricia Dolan Stover ’62

2017	 Ann Holmes Areson ’67

2018	 James Linaberger ’59 

		  Sandra Kenyon Smith 

		  Linaberger ’62 

		  Jonathan Helmreich H’18

2019	 Barbara Pelander Hanniford ’69

2022	 Gary Elliott ’72 

		  Peggy Toman Siegle ’70 

		  Jim Wible ’71 & Norma Klaus Wible ’73
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THOBURN AWARD 
FOR EXCELLENCE IN TEACHING

1990	 Bill Bywater

1994	 Earl W. Adams, Jr.

1995	 Eric T. Pallant

1996	 Laura L. Quinn

1997	 David E. Anderson

1998	 Beth L. Watkins

1999	 Joshua Searle-White

2000	 Michael F. Maniates

2001	 Craige Champion

2002	 Shaun Murphree

2003	 Andrey Meleshevich

2004	 Ron Cole ’87

2005	 Jennifer Hellwarth

2006	 Eric Boynton

2007	 Catharina Coenen

2008	 Ishita Sinha Roy

2009	 JW P. Heuchert

2010	 Daniel M. Shea

2011	 Gregory M. Kapfhammer ’99

2012	 Stephen Z. Onyeiwu

2013	 Aimee Knupsky

2014	 Sarah Conklin

2015	 Brad Hersh

2016	 Rebecca Smullin Dawson ’00

2017	 Russ Ormiston

2018	 Lydia Eckstein

2019	 James Niblock ’97

2020	 Heather Moore Roberson

2021	 Angela Keysor

2022	 Beth A. Choate
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JULIAN ROSS AWARD 
FOR EXCELLENCE IN TEACHING

1982	 Irwin N. Gertzog

1983	 Charles B. Ketcham

1984	 Samuel S. Harrison ’63

1985	 Christine M. Nebiolo

1986	 Richard E. Kleeman

1987	 Dieter P. Lotze

1988	 Anthony J. LoBello

1989	 Jeanne Braham

1990	 Stephen M. Lyons

1991	 Jeffrey D. Cross ’73

1992	 Diane B. Goodman

1993	 Glen E. Rodgers

1994	 Brian C. Rosenberg

1995	 Giles Wayland-Smith

1996	 Paula A. Treckel

1997	 Mary P. Bivens

1998	 James O. Palmer

1999	 Ward M. Jamison

2000	 James C. Bulman

2001	 Bruce Clayton

2002	 Stephen Casler

2003	 Deborah Dickey

2004	 Janyce J. Hyatt ’83

2005	 Earl Adams, Jr.

2006	 Sue Buck

2007	 Robert Cupper

2008	 Robert K. Schwartz ’66

2009	 Robert Seddig

2010	 Terrence G. Bensel

2011	 Bruce Smith

2012	 William G. Bywater, Jr.

2013	 Lowell Hepler

2014	 Lloyd Michaels

2015	 Eric Boynton

2016	 Jochen Richter

2017	 Howard Tamashiro

2018	 Glenn Holland

2019	 Shannan Mattiace

2020	 Eric Pallant

2021	 Rodney Clark

2022	 M. Soledad Caballero
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THE ROBERT T. SHERMAN

DISTINGUISHED SERVICE AWARD

1995	 Linda A. Palmiero ’66

1996	 Paula Coyle Wurst ’80 

1997	 Richard A. Stewart ’56

1998	 Wayne Schlosser 

1999	 John C. Reynders ’74

2000	 Nancy Sheridan

2001	 David P. Roncolato ’79

2002	 Jonathan E. Helmreich

2003	 Scott Choffel ’72

2004	 Maureen Hunter Hager

2005	 David McInally

2006	 Marilyn Stallard

2007	 Jacquelyn Kondrot

2008	 Robert M. Tuttle

2009	 Marian Sherwood

2010	 Martin D. Ahl

		  Kenneth L. Hanna

2011	 Sherry Proper ’98

2012	 Melissa C. Mencotti

2013	 Gordon Van Cise

2014	 Saundra “Sandy” Snow

2015	 Linda Wetsell

2016	 Kathleen A. Roos

2017	 Ruth Donaldson Andel ’85

2018	 Scott Schlosser

2019	 Tricha Young

2020	 Kelly Mack Boulton ’02

		  Audrey Onspaugh

2021	 Debbie Zinz

2022	 Elizabeth J. Caskey



Recipients are selected by the
Awards Committee of the Alumni Council.

Nominations for award recipients are welcome.

Nominations can be mailed to:
Office of Alumni Affairs 

Allegheny College 
520 N. Main Street 

Meadville, PA 16335 

Emailed to: 
alumni@allegheny.edu

Or complete the online nomination form at:
allegheny.edu/alumni

The deadline for nominations for the 
2024 awards is January 31, 2024.

allegheny.edu


